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RICHLAND CO. HIGHWAY COMMITTEE MEETING 
 

December 10, 2018 
 

M I N U T E S 
 

A special Highway Committee meeting held on December 10, 2018 was called to order at 7:00 p.m. 
by Chairman Buford Marshall, in Conference Room 452 at the UW Richland Campus Melville Hall,  
1200 USH 14 W, Richland Center, WI  53581. 

 
Present were:                                                  

 Buford Marshall     Natatorium Board Members 
 Marty Brewer                                        
 Larry Sebranek                                      
 Steve Williamson   
 James D. Huffman   
 Bill Condon                                      

                                                                                      
There was proper proof of notification. 
 
Read and approve the agenda. 
Moved by Marty Brewer, seconded by Larry Sebranek to approve and accept the agenda as read. 
Motion carried. 
 
Parking Lot - Update 
The Highway Department Commissioner stated to the Natatorium Board that the Department has 
confidence in the new parking lot lasting just as long as the previous lot. There are some 
imperfections and cosmetic areas due to soft base they had to work with. The Highway 
Commissioner stated that the work his department has completed was done for far less than any 
other private sector contractors and that the Highway Department is a not for profit entity. The 
Highway Department would like to be compensated only for the time and materials that have been 
used to complete this task. The Natatorium Board took time to express their concern with issues of 
ponding in the parking lot, as well as the rough surface and the raised edges along the sidewalk 
areas. This has raised the concern for public safety as well as the concern of the longevity of the 
new parking lot. The Richland Center City Council stated that these are the same concerns they 
would like to have addressed. After much discussion the Highway Commissioner proposed looking 
at the parking lot in the spring of 2019 and addressing any pavement failures at that time. The 
Commissioner would also like to crack seal the parking lot at no additional cost. Moved by Marty 
Brewer, seconded by Buford Marshall to address failures in the parking lot in the spring of 2019 as 
well as completing crack sealing at no additional cost. Motion carried. 
 
 
Motion to adjourn the meeting by Buford Marshall, seconded by Steve Williamson.  Motion carried. 
 
Chairman Buford Marshall adjourned the meeting  
 
 
_____________________________________Marty Brewer - Secretary 


